Maude Burke SCC Meeting- June/25 Online -Minutes

Chairperson	E. Wiseman
Vice Chair	L. Normand
Secretary	B. Moskal
Treasurer	K. Stoll
Member at Large	M. Fouillard
School Staff:	R. Steciuk, T. Kadachuk

1. Welcome/Introductions

 Due to schedules, we had a challenge to find a date, so are doing an online meeting.

2. School/Principal Updates

- NEW School Build In checking with our Superintendent, we did not hear any new news on the school build for Melfort. The last information was that we were removed from the top 10 list with the Ministry as per the director's email to SCC chairs and principals on 3/24/25.
 - This was a significant piece of our SCC work this year, to have M Burke as a part of this build. We had some fantastic parent input during the process.
 - This is unfortunate news for us and Melfort. Our SCC Chair and principal will continue to check in for new information and developments
- 2. Enrolment This year we had over 40 students new to our school, and over 40 students leave our school. The transient nature of our building continues to create challenges with class configurations. As an example, grade one started with 17 students in the fall and by October we had 27, and at this time, we have 27 going into grade 2.
 - As a result, we will have a K, grade 1-2, 2, 3,4,5,6 configuration planned for the fall, unless we see further changes over the summer or early fall to our enrolment.

3. SLC's for 25/26

In 24/25 we were required to move SLC's to 5:00 to 7:30pm each night and saw a significant drop in attendance. Feedback was that it was too late for young children to get home at 7:30, walking home in the dart was a concern, some people are here right after school to get kids. As a result, we are able to move one night to an early night and will see how our attendance is for 25/26.

SLC's -

Oct 22 - 5 to 7:30

Oct 23 - 3:35 - 6:05

March 18 - 5 to 7:30

March 19 - 3:35 to 6:05

Motion to accept: Erin Wiseman Second:Leanne Normand

4. French – Many communities in the NESD do not do French at the elementary level. French is 5% or our program, Roughly 80 minutes per week, that comes out of our English Language Arts time. The elementary principals are proposing

Maude Burke SCC Meeting- June/25 Online -Minutes

	to the SCC's to remove French so time can be put back to ELA. Brunswick and Reynold's SCC's are doing a school community survey and will present findings to the NESD board. Maude Burke would like our SCC to do the same. Motion to accept: Erin Wiseman Second:Leanne Normand 5. School focus 25 – 26: Self Regulation, Math Instruction, Assessment information for parents 6. Retirements – Congratulations to Tekla Kadachuk, who has spent a great deal of volunteer time on our SCC. We wish her the best in retirement. To Brita Heffernan, who has spent a great deal of time over the years with Choirs for evening presentations and a variety of grade level support – we wish her the best as well! 7. Thank you – thank you to our SCC for your support. This has been a fantastic group. Seeing the work done this year to ensure the best opportunities for our kids, and to fight for them to be a part of the bigger picture with the new school build was the true meaning of community, and as a school, we thank you for all of your efforts in this area, and all the areas that supported our students and staff this year. We wish you a great summer!
3. SCC executive	 Come Read with Me: Thanks to Ashley T. for organizing volunteers, criminal record checks and hosting 2 reading days this June! The student rotation started in gr 1 and 6, with a 10 minute session per student. A fantastic response from kids! Thank you! SCC budget – Chequing acct: \$1370 School Based fundraising acct.: \$895.49 Open House/Pancake Breakfast Last year was September20th (Friday) Any day Sept 15 – 26th works for the school except Sept 25th. Kinder is M, W, F Date:
4. Informational	 Motion to provide two \$10 coupons for scholastic book fair to each grade. Katherine, second by Leanne and Erin Motion to provide a Grade 6 grad shirt to each grade 6 student – Erin, second by Katherine Motion by Erin to adopt the presented school fees (\$0) by the principal. Second Katherine
5. New Business	 Track day - some schools have cancelled due to smoke. We are set for June 20th and have the balls and walls program here. (\$1440 this year, paid by the school). We will monitor weather and air quality The SPCA will run a hot dog lunch regardless of weather as it will be indoors. Last day of K June 24 – Kinder grad 2:30 June 24 June 25 – year end assembly, gr 6 farewell June 26 – water fun activity 2:50 pm - Last day of school for kids Report cards come out on Edsby

